Report on the QWG Public Speaking Competition 2020
The QWG Public Speaking Competition took place in the Council Chamber on Tuesday 11th February 2020. Competitors research 6 different topics and are then required to produce a speech lasting between 2 and 3 minutes on a specific title which is given to them 30 minutes prior to the start of the competition.  This year’s topics were Health, Climate Change and the Environment, Media and Entertainment, Sport and Leisure, Education, and Friendship.   

Unfortunately, fewer schools had entered, and sickness meant that we only had girls from 3 schools taking part; however once again the quality of the speeches was excellent. The winning team was declared to be Rathmore Grammar with Regent House School being awarded the prize for the Runners-Up.  The award to the Best Speaker of the competition was made to Eve Wilson, a member of the Rathmore Grammar team.
Our winning girls subsequently took part in the competition in Dublin on 7th March.  Once again, the girls made excellent speeches and were fine ambassadors for Queen’s University.  We were delighted that our team returned home as worthy winners.  All the girls did return home full of enthusiasm and keen to take part again.  

Unfortunately, the Coronavirus pandemic meant that the 2021 competitions had to be cancelled. We look forward to being able to resume this competition in 2022, when it is our task to organise all the parts of the competition, including the Dublin Final. 

Your support is always greatly appreciated.  
Anne Hunter (Competition Convenor)        
